President Joseph Biden
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Ave NW
Washington, DC 20500 

Dear President Biden,
After 21 years, I ask you to finally shut down the detention facility at Guantánamo Bay. The U.S. government’s use of indefinite detention without charge has been unlawful from the outset. The detention facility has been the site of enforced disappearance, torture and other ill treatment, in violation of international law. It has been a stain on the U.S. human rights record. 

The remaining detainees still held at the Guantánamo Bay facility should be either released or brought to trial in civilian federal courts, in accordance with international law and standards. All detainees already cleared for transfer should be transferred immediately to countries where their human rights will be respected. Any allegations of torture should be investigated and those responsible must be held accountable.

I ask you to fulfill, without further delay, your promise to close the Guantánamo Bay facility once and for all. 

Sincerely,

